
A blast from the past….. 

  

               Lake Pedder from Mount Wedge 1990    Strathgordon  in 1970s 

 

Bundeena Ferry Serpentine   Strathgordon Boat Ramp 1980s 

 

Peter Dumson with his trout (trout is mounted in Chalet bar.)                        Aerial of Strathgordon in 1980s 

  

NNeewwsslleetttteerr  ooff  tthhee  LLaakkee  PPeeddddeerr  AAnngglleerrss  CClluubb  IInncc  
  

IIssssuuee::  MMaayy  22001133 
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PPrreessiiddeennttss  RReeppoorrtt                                                            Photo by Brett Brady Scotts Peak Dam  
  Hi All,  

As this newsletter comes to you our thoughts and best wishes are with Mick Corner who is recovering from a recent 

illness and we are packing for our   Winter at Pedder Competition.   Last year we had a ball with approx 40 competitors 

who attended the first annual dinner held for a long time at Lake Pedder Chalet.  This year our annual dinner will be 

held on Saturday night and on Sunday night after everyone has eaten we will hold a members meeting in the club bar.  

Last year this was a great opportunity for members to put their ideas to the committee and to ask questions about the 

running of the club.  Ideas put forward last year were included in the club strategic plan.  The members meeting/forum 

proved such a success and we would like to hold this every year.   

For new members by coming to club only events you will have the opportunity to learn from the Pedder people about 

how to fish this lake.  So put the club competitions on your annual calendar and come along to pick the brains of our 

long time members to learn the tricks and secrets of this great lake – there is no doubt about it Pedder will fish very well 

once you know what to use and where to fish at what times of the year.  This information and where to go to hide from 

the harsh weather can only be learned from our long time members who have fished the lake since the 70s and 80s. 

Members attended the Eddie Wigston Memorial back in March.  While some did a lot better than our parties fishing we 

still had a great time and shared a few drinks around the camp fire at night.  The kids in our camp reported our antics as 

they occurred back to their mums via mobile phones…., nothing is a secret anymore!    

We have arranged for a pontoon to be delivered to the club pond after the winter comp.  Then we will be planning for 

a walkway to join onto the pontoon.  Abel and Camp quality have expressed great enthusiasm for events at the Club 

pond.  After the winter competition we will be planning these events.  Able have requested two dates and camp 

quality would like one event and have requested to open it up to bringing their volunteers and to hold it as a camp 

quality endorsed event.  Both organizations have requested dates in November.  While this may be taxing on members 

time, the committee have agreed to give this a go and in 2014 we will spread the club events across the year more. 

When at the chalet next you will notice a glass display cabinet in the foyer containing club merchandise and lures.  The 

club purchased the cabinet at the closing down auction for Eastern Shore Fishing and Tackle.   Natalie our caretaker 

treasurer has taken over management of the club merchandise and has been busy negotiating a better buying price 

for the club, to ensure we are making as much profit as possible on merchandise sales.  All the profit made goes back 

into the club and is spent on club events and making the club better.  Recently we purchased two white melamine 

cupboards for the club office in the chalet this will help to get things off the floor in the office.   

Thanks to Dean Groves, Manager of Corinna Timbers for their donation of timber for club trophies.  Dean was a keen 

angler many years ago at Lake Pedder and we are all very grateful for this generous donation.   

Friday 28th June, is the date of the STLAA annual dinner all LPAC members are invited.  It costs $30 to attend and our 

very own Martin Exel is guest speaker this year.  If you wish to come please email us before the 5th June.  The STLAA have 

requested nominations for the annual Bridges Brothers Trophy – awarded to best angling club, Life membership, 

Certificate of Angling and Heaviest Trout by Senior and Junior to be forwarded by the 5th June.  If you wish to nominate 

anyone or our club forms are available from the secretary or our club website on the news page.  Nominations are due 

by 5th June which is the date of the next STLAA meeting 

Details of the NNLA Season Opening weekend interclub challenge are included in this newsletter.  We have seen 

increasing numbers attend this competition over the past two years.  I know I said this last year but I believe we have 

worked out a strategy to win this (– a different one to last year) and aim to give it our best shot. 

The LPAC AGM is planned for 11th September at Glenorchy RSL Club, the roles of president and treasurer and 

committee become vacant this year.  There are also some proposed constitution changes which will be sent to 

members shortly.    Tight Lines.…Matthew Mallinson 



Southwest Bulletin                               Newsletter of Lake Pedder Anglers Club Inc Page 3 
 

  

CClluubb  CCaalleennddaarr  ooff  EEvveennttss  iinn  22001133  

June 

8th- 10th               Winter at Pedder Club Competition at Lake Pedder  

9th       LPAC Annual Club Dinner 

28th    Southern Tasmanian Licensed Anglers Association Annual Dinner 

July 

August 

3rd – 4th       Season Opening Weekend Derwent River Interclub Challenge 

September 

11th                                                                     AGM at Glenorchy RSL Club 

20th -22nd   Tiger trail Festival and Club Competition at Lake Pedder 

October 

November 

1st and 2nd     Able Australia Days at Club Pond,  Ouse          

23rd     Camp Quality day at Club Pond,  Ouse 

December 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

CCoommmmiitttteeee  CCoonnttaaccttss  

  
President: Matthew Mallinson  Vice President: John Groves                                                                                                         

Phone 6265 3273   Phone 6265 7132                                                                                                                                  

Email:  iceanafab@bigpond.com Email: icena2@bigpond.com 

Treasurer: Natalie Rowlands  Secretary: Sharon Mallinson                                                                                                          

Phone  0427 604 118   Phone 6265 3273                                                                                                                                  

Email: ntjrowlands@bigpond.com              Email: ic.ea.na@bigpond.com 

Committee: Kim Cooper, Carol Pearce, Ian Cooper, Rosie Cooper, David Wright, Peter Glowacki. 

STLAA delegates: Matthew Mallinson, John Groves 

Media Liaison Officer: Justin Causby 

Life Members: Greg Lancaster, Steve Felmingham, Marie Felmingham, Baden Oates, Nigel Heaven, Don Camm, Mick Corner, Laurie 

Harrison, Bill Cornelius, John Groves, Kim Cooper, Mandy Harrison. 

 

Do you have access to an email address? 
 

If you have access to an email address, please send the club details so 

that you receive this newsletter in colour and don’t miss out on regular 

membership correspondence and updates from the committee.  Email 

us at lakepedderanglersclub@bigpond.com         Sharon Mallinson 

 

mailto:iceanafab@bigpond.com
mailto:icena2@bigpond.com
mailto:ntjrowlands@bigpond.com
mailto:ic.ea.na@bigpond.com
mailto:lakepedderanglersclub@bigpond.com
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New Norfolk Licensed Anglers Association 
Invites Clubs to the  

Derwent River  Intra Club Challenge 
 

Opening Weekend 3rd and 4th August 2013 
 

Weigh- in: New Norfolk Esplanade Rotunda 

1 – 2 pm Sunday 4th August 
 

All entrants must be in line with fish before the cut off time 
 

Fishing is confined to the Derwent River downstream of the Meadow Dam  

Only trout are eligible for prizes 
 

Heaviest trout prizes in the following categories; 
  

Senior Male and Female 

Junior – 6 to 13 years Male and Female 

Junior – 14 to 17 years Male and Female 
 

Cost for Competition is $10.00 for adults and $5.00 for juniors 
 

A perpetual shield, the Derwent River Challenge shield will be awarded to the club that weighs in the five heaviest 

combined trout 
 

At the weigh-in club entrants will be provided with a free BBQ.  Soft drinks and other refreshments will be available for 

purchase.   
 

The NNLAA will run its own internal competition over the same weekend.  Entry fees from the competition will be 

donated to a yet named charity.  A gold coin donation from all entrants would be appreciated to donate to a worthy 

charity. 

 

Fisherman’s Pie Draw 
All entrants will go into the draw for Fisherman’s Pie Prizes, consisting of top quality fishing outfits, tackle, camping gear 

and outdoor accessories.  Persons must be present to collect prizes.  If not, the prize will be redrawn. 

 

The NNLAA will need an estimate of preliminary numbers no later than 12 noon on Friday 2nd August 2013 for catering 

purposes.  Meat will need to be ordered on this day.   

 

Clubs are requested to fax through entry forms to 6273 4770  on or before 5pm Friday 2nd August  2013  

 

If clubs are unable to do this please notify Justin Causby on 62734 744 or 0439 737 144 

 

Forms may also be lodged at Wigston’s Lures – 28 Gepp Parade, Derwent Park  

 

Competition Rules 
 

1. Competitors enter this event at their own risk 

2. Competitors must comply with current IFS and MAST rules and regulations. Failure to comply with these regulations 

may lead to disqualification 

3. Fishing is restricted only to the Derwent River up to but not including Meadowbank Dam 

4. Fishing may not commence prior to 12:01 am on Saturday 3rd August 2013, in line with current IFS regulations 

5. Fish weighed in on Sunday will have their fins clipped.  Therefore fish presented with clipped tail fins will not be 

accepted by the committee.  If you need to identify fish please use another method. 

6. Fish must be presented to the weigh master cleaned, gilled and unfrozen in a condition that is acceptable to the 

committee 

7. Anglers must be in line prior to the weigh-in cut off times.  Fish will not be accepted after this time. 

8. All entrants will be entered into the Fisherman’s Pie Draw.  It is not necessary to catch a trout to win prizes from the 

draw.  Once your name is drawn it will not re-enter the prize draw. 

9. All Prizes will be awarded at the conclusion of Saturdays Weigh-in. 

10. All decisions made by the committee are final 
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SSoouutthheerrnn  TTaassmmaanniiaann  LLiicceenncceedd  AAnngglleerrss  AAssssoocciiaattiioonn    NNeewwss  

STLAA Annual Dinner   Friday 28th June 2013 

Polish Club in Newtown 

Time 6.30 for 7pm    Price $30.00 per person 

All LPAC members are encourage to attend 

Guest Speaker    Martin Exel  on the Patagonian Tooth Fish  (or something Completely  different) 

LPAC are to RSVP number of members attending by Wednesday 5th June and STLAA will invoice LPAC for the 

number we RSVP.  There are limited seats in room and no payments collected on the night.  Money will not be refunded 

for people that do not show.  LPAC members are to pay their money to Natalie Rowlands 

 

SSppoonnssoorr  AAddvveerrttiisseemmeennttss                                                PPuuzzzzllee  CCoorrnneerr                                                      

 

SSwwaapp  aanndd  oorr  TTrraaddee  

DDoo  yyoouu  hhaavvee  aannyy  iitteemmss  ttoo  aaddvveerrttiissee  ttoo  sswwaapp  oorr  ttrraaddee  iinn  oouurr  NNeewwsslleetttteerr  ??      

SSeenndd  iinn  tthhee  ddeettaaiillss  ffoorr  tthhee  JJuullyy  NNeewwsslleetttteerr..  
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WWaanntteedd    --  CChhiillddrreenn’’ss  ttooyyss,,  ggaammeess  aanndd  bbooookkss    

  
Thank you to all who have donated items.  We still need some toys ie: cars, dolls, board games and 

children’s books.  We now have a small VHF and DVD video library in the chalet.  Toys will be kept in a club 

toy box in the chalet competition office and will come in handy for parents to keep children occupied. 

   

SSSpppooonnnsssooorrr   AAAdddvvveeerrrttt iiissseeemmmeeennnttt    
 

 

EEddiittoorriiaall    
At Last I’ve found time for this newsletter, thank you to our sponsors and members for their 

contributions.  If you have a story to share, photos, items to sell, a good recipe or anything of interest 

for fisherman, please send it to me for the newsletter.  Our next newsletter is due out in early August. 

 

Dates for photos and information submitted to future Southwest Bulletin Publications;  

 20th July                 2013              for      August      2013 Edition 

20th October         2013 for      November   2013 Edition 

Email ic.ea.na@bigpond.com      

Mail to;   49 Shark Point Road Sorell, Tasmania 7172.          Sharon Mallinson                     
 

mailto:ic.ea.na@bigpond.com
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Lake Pedder Anglers Club Inc  
  

Sponsors in 2013 
ACL 

Anchor Wetsuits 
Badgers Makes Badgers 

Berrys Jewellers 
Bob Jane T-Mart  Moonah 
Bronte Park General Store 

Bronte Park Highland Village 
Carol Pearce 

Corinna Timbers 
David’s Boat Licencing 

David Wright 
Dunalley Hotel 

Eagle Hawk Neck Welding 
Fishing Camping Sport 

Fox and Hounds Port Arthur 
Glowacki Family 
Greenwood Pine 

Highland Cabins and Cottages at Bronte Park 
Highland Lakes Boat Hire 

Hubbies Hideaway Coles Bay 
Hydro Tasmania 

Iceana Fabrications Sorell 
Ian and Rosie Cooper 

Inland Fisheries  
Irene Reid 
Isuzu Hobart 
J M Gilles Agencies 
Marine and Safety Tasmania 
Michael Hayley Gone Fishin Charters 
Mures Lower Deck 
New Norfolk Newsagency 
Pirates Bay Fishing Charters 
PMM Real Estate 

Rod and Range 
Skretting 

Simon Williams from Watercraft Tas 
Tackleus 

Tas Fishing Supplies 
Tasmanian Marine Distributers 

Tassal 
Tasweld 

The Fishing Connection 
Vicki Jones 

Villain County Hot Rods—Darren and Karen Stewart 
Wigston Sports Store 

Wigston Family 

11  Major 

Sponsors 


